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Background on the Illinois Board of Higher Ed’s Faculty Advisory Council (FAC):  Illinois is unique in having a state-wide Faculty Advisory Council, an advisory council to the IBHE that consists of representatives from all of the public universities, plus rotating membership from community colleges and from private and proprietary colleges and universities. Each member institution has both a representative and an alternate to assure attendance at meetings, which typically occur once a month from September to June.  Institutions take turns hosting the meetings. Note: the Illinois Community College Board (ICCB) is another advisory body to the IBHE, but (different) community college representatives also serve on FAC; the inclusion of diverse types of institutions on FAC assists with engaging issues that cut across Illinois’s higher education institutions.
For 2018-19, WIU’s representative is Amy Carr (Liberal Arts & Sciences); the alternate is Emily Shupe (Dietetics). 
Amy Carr attended the September 21 meeting at Judson University. Judson President Gene Crume, Jr. spoke about their program called RISE (Road to Independent Living, Spiritual Formation and Employment), a 2-year program for young people with intellectual disabilities. Only three such programs exist in the US, and at Judson, RISE students are well-known and popular across campus.
 We also spoke with Illinois Senator Cristina Castro of Elgin in an open forum. She stressed the importance of faculty communicating views to their elected officials; if elected officials hear nothing, they assume new or current laws are working fine.  Senator Castro also noted that students speaking before legislators on issues can be particularly effective. FAC Chair Marie Donovan (DePaul) pointed out that Governor Rauner has yet to appoint the legally required faculty member representative on the IBHE Board. Some FAC members raised concerns about new legislation that requires higher ed institutions to accept dual credit courses or transitional math and English courses, even when those courses inadequately prepare students (one example: a high school that avoided the community college’s common exam in order to shop around for a college willing to allow lower teaching standards for a dual credit course). Senator Castro suggested gathering data about outcomes and examples, and asking for a special hearing. Concerns were also raised about how those teaching dual credit courses could be on a three year plan to have the college credentials; the Higher Learning Commission initially allowed this, then backtracked after the laws was passed and said it was a bad idea. The legislative Higher Ed Working Group was also encouraged to consult FAC for faculty perspectives.
IBHE Legislative Affairs Senior Associate Director Jayimee Ray updated us on legislation. Most relevant for us: A bill for a BSN nursing degree at community colleges will likely appear again this year. The Higher Ed Working Group and the IBHE are identifying a funding formula for public universities that may now combine a “base plus” spending formula—the “plus” including performance-based funding. The key is “not hurting the directionals” (like WIU).
Chair Marie Donovan said she studied minutes from the past several years to identify themes in the issues we have raised, and named five working groups to address those issues and to develop white papers on them, with an eye toward activism:  1) Program Prioritization & Consolidation,  2) P-20 Outreach,  3) Illinois Articulation Initiative,  4) Dual Credit/Regional Dual Credit System,  5) “This We Believe” (forming a faculty statement about values to bear in mind regarding higher education, parallel to one recently formed by the Illinois Community College Board). 
Typically time at each meeting is spent in caucuses based on institution type (publics, privates, community colleges), but we will now spend more time at meetings in our working groups (which will include at least one representative from each of the caucuses). 
I (Amy) have volunteered to be on the Program Prioritization and Consolidation working group. Please feel free to be in touch with me regarding resources or perspectives on this or other working group topics (AR-Carr@wiu.edu ). I will try to offer monthly reports on the progress of this and other working groups.
For more on FAC (including past minutes), see http://www.csu.edu/IBHE-FAC/ .

